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Newsletter Contacts 
 
We welcome you to your community Newsletter! 
Information, articles, and letters printed in the 
Criterion that are provided by members of the 
community do not necessarily represent the 
thoughts or views of the Council.  
The Criterion is available from the first Thursday of 
every month and copies are available from. 

 Streaky Bay Australia Post Office 
 Streaky Bay Newsagency 
 Streaky Bay Visitor Centre 
 Haslam 
 Wirrulla General Store 
 Poochera Hotel 
 Port Kenny General Store 

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the 
Council website at www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 

If you would like to advertise your business, please 
contact the friendly staff at the Visitor Centre. 

E: criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au  
T: (08) 8626 7033 
 
Deadline for submitting articles for the August 
edition is 5pm, Friday 29 July 2022. 
 
WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK! Your community 
criterion is forever growing, and we would like to 
hear your thoughts on what we can do to improve 
– please email criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or 
call into the Visitor Centre and speak with the staff.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council Elected Members 
 
Barber Travis – Mayor (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0409 945 927 
E: Cr.Barber@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Gunn, Graham – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0427 255 188 
E: Cr.Gunn@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
McGowan, Trudy – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0427 549 844 
E: 

Cr.McGowan@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Trezona, Neville – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0488 028 347 
E: Cr.Trezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Limbert, Greg – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0428 816 837 
E: Cr.Limbert@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Pudney, Cliff – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0412 172 232 
E: Cr.Pudney@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Redding, Nick – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0427 261 061 
E: Cr.Redding@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Trezona, Sally – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0459 499 454 
E: Cr.STrezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
 
 
 

 
  

ROYAL ASSOCIATION OF JUSTICES OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. - WEST COAST GROUP 
 

STREAKY BAY  

Peter McNicol JP 14129 8626 1328 
0427 261 328 

Streaky Bay     

Trevor Berry JP 20951 0429 164 883 Streaky Bay PORT KENNY 

    Ian Gunn JP  8625 5052 Mt Cooper 

Jim Lange JP 30786 0428 261 776 Streaky Bay Hon. Graham 
Gunn 

JP 8625 5056 Port Kenny 

John Rumbelow JP 15772 0400 222 929 Streaky Bay     

Sue Rumbelow JP 30632 0427 468 000 Streaky Bay WIRRULLA 

John Wharff JP 0428 846 046 Streaky Bay Denise Watson JP 20492 8626 8046 Wirrulla 

Susan Ramsey JP 0417 855 931 Streaky Bay Mark Slattery JP 32678 8626 8065 
0427 715 848 

Wirrulla 

    POOCHERA/CHANDADA 

    Dot Brace JP 31699 8626 3072  Poochera 

SCEALE BAY / CALCA Eileen Lynch JP 31573 0427 263 060 Poochera 

John Cash JP 8626 5025 Calca W (Bill) Carey JP 10990 8626 3109 Chanada 

Group Chairman: Mr John Rumbelow 0400 222 929 

Group Secretary: Mrs Susan J Rumbelow, 4 Redlyn Court, Streaky Bay SA 5680, 0427 468 000 
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Council News

This year’s annual business plan and budget is
now out for public consultation. In respect to
budgets, it has been a difficult year balancing
significant rising business costs and ensuring
rate bills remain low. 

An unprecedent increase in valuations (22%
across the board) has caused significant
pressure on rate bills across the District of
Streaky Bay. For at least the past decade,
valuations in the District of Streaky Bay haven’t
been in double figures, meaning that if Council
was to leave its rate in the dollar at the same
level as last year, some proprieties in the district
rating bills would be more than 30% from the
previous year.

Understanding that valuations are independently
assessed by the Valuer General with Council
having no influence on how these valuations are
assessed. Council has reduced its rate in the
dollar by 10% from the previous year. This is to
assist those households who have received
increased valuation assessments. Taking into
account the increased valuation of properties and
decreased rate in the dollar. A 5.7% rating
increase for the 2022/23 financial year is being
forecast.

The costs of doing business are also significantly
higher, the consumer price index (CPI) for the
March quarter was 5.1%, however if the United
States is an indication (8.6%). By the end of the
financial year, CPI will have been near 6%.
Additionally, construction costs are up by 30%,
Insurance up by 5% – 10%, Electricity up by 15%
– 30%, Fuel up by 10% to 22.61%, all impacting
what Council could achieve last year compared
to this year in terms of dollar value. 

Council has been well aware of not placing too
much burden on its rate payers. Including this
year, over the past five years increases in rates
in percentage terms have failed to keep up with
CPI rate increases. Meaning Council has
constantly reviewed its service delivery to make
up for this shortfall with productivity gains and
increases in business efficiencies. 

FROM THE CEO'S DESK 

The Well Street Upgrade (Western transit
loop)
Delivery of the Streaky Bay Youth Precinct 
Provision of funding for the Wirrulla Sports
Precinct Playground 
Delivery of Streaky Bay Town Entry
Statements 
The Bay Road Entrance Revitalisation 
Improvements to the Murphy's Haystacks
tourism site
Facilitation of the Rural Women's Gathering
event
Delivery of the Township Master Plans
(including Township Master Plans for our
smaller townships)

This isn’t stopping Council from delivering
projects for the betterment of the community.
With Council Officers working hard to gain grant
funding to deliver some significant projects for
the community. Some of the highlights, in terms
of the projects being delivered by Council over
the 2022/23 financial year, includes: 
 

With a growing population and visitor base and a
low-rate payer base. Council has to work
smarter in the way it delivers it services.
However, considering Local Government is
responsible for less than 4% of tax collected
nationally, yet delivers 24% of all services across
the three tiers of Government, we already have a
pretty good track record in achieving this.  
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VOTE
All voting in council elections is done by post. Enrolled
voters receive a voting package through the mail and
return their completed ballot paper in the reply paid
envelope provided.

Voting packs are distributed in the mail at least 2 weeks
prior to the close of voting. In addition to ballot papers,
each pack includes information about the candidates
standing for election.

Votes must be received by the Returning Officer no later
than the day and time noted on the ballot materials.

www.councilelections.sa.gov.au



   your local Post Office, or
   at the Electoral Commission of South Australia office         
(located at Level 6/60 Light Square, Adelaide), or
   by calling Electoral Commission of South Australia on
1300 655 232 to request a form be sent to you.

ENROL
If you are on the State electoral roll you will automatically
receive a voting pack in the case of a supplementary
election in your area.

To check if your residential and postal details are up to
date on the State electoral roll go here
www.ecsa.sa.gov.au/enrolment

If you have moved house or changed your name, you need
to complete a new enrolment form, available at:

1.
2.

3.

NOMINATE FOR COUNCIL
Becoming a councillor presents the opportunity to
influence local directions and create long term, positive
outcomes within your community and for fellow residents.

The role of councillor is both rewarding and challenging. It
requires commitment, responsibility and accountability.

With very few exceptions (such as being an undischarged
bankrupt or being disqualified from holding office by a
court order), you can nominate for a position on council
regardless of qualifications, religion, race, gender,
experience or profession.

If you consider yourself to be invested in the future of your
community, are willing to learn and participate, and
prepared to contribute strategically to decision making
processes that benefit your broader community, then you
should explore what it takes to be a councillor.

For more information to help you appreciate the role and
responsibilities of a council member, understand the
election process, and assist you in deciding whether to
nominate, visit www.councilelections.sa.gov.au.

COUNCIL ELECTIONS 2022



Council News 
GOVERNANCE 
 
Staffing News 
Council welcomes Cydney Alfred to the Part Time 
Customer Information Officer position at the Streaky 
Bay Visitor Centre. 
 
The recruitment process for the Manager, 
Infrastructure and Civil Works is continuing. Lachlan 
Smith is currently undertaking the role of acting 
manager.   
 
Eyre Peninsula Local Government Association – 
Draft Strategic and Business Plans 
The EPLGA is the overarching body with 
representative Mayor’s from each of the Council’s 
that make up the Eyre Peninsula LGA.  
 
The Draft Strategic and Business Plans considered 
by Council are documents that will set the direction 
of advocacy and strategy for the EPLGA over the 
next 12 months.  
 
Robinson Basin – Care and Control 
The Council has recently taken on the lease of the 
Robinson Basin allotment located on Flinders 
Highway, following this process the Council has 
been approached by the Department of 
Environment of Water to sub-let the land to the 
Department to take over the care and control. 
Council discussed the proposal and endorsed 
Council officers to continue discussions with the 
department and a further report be presented to 
Council later.  
 
INFRASTRUCTURE 
Streaky Bay Jetty Platform 
The official opening of the Jetty Platform was held 
on Friday 17, June 2022. The platform was officially 
opened by local member for Flinders, Sam Telfer, 
and Mayor Travis Barber (see front cover for 
pictures). In attendance was Chief Executive 
Officer, Damian Carter, and construction contractor 
Tony Braz from Thirsty Construction.  
 
The infrastructure team is currently looking to install 
additional seating to the platform area and an 
upgrade to the steps leading down to the beach 
adjacent to the Jetty Platform.  
 

Streaky Bay Jetty Pool Platform and Shelter 
Development Approval has now been received for 
the construction of the Jetty Pool Platform and 
Shelter, and contractor engaged, it is estimated that 
Construction will be completed before the summer 
period.  

 
 
Western Transit Loop  
The Wells Street, AB Smith Road, Alec Baldock 
Drive, Wallschutzky Road loop project is underway. 
A project management consultant has been 
engaged to undertake the project and final 2d 
drawings will be presented to the July meeting of 
Council for endorsement.  
 
Waste Management  
Council was successful in gaining a grant through 
Green Industries SA. This grant has enabled the 
purchase of a new Glass Crusher that will increase 
site efficiencies and new concrete bunkers have 
been installed at the Streaky Bay transfer station.  
 

TOURISM AND ECONOMIC 
DEVELOPMENT 
 
Streaky Bay Township Management Plan and 
District Management Plan Review  
Tenders were sought and received to undertake a 
review of the Streaky Bay Township Masterplan and 
District Management Plan, with the DMP consisting 
of; 

 Open Space and Recreation Plan 
 Coastal Plan 
 Township & Urban Design Framework 
 Crown Land Open Space Development  
 Caravan and Camping Guide  
 Open Space Category & Hierarchy Guide 

 
A copy of the existing documents can be found at 
www.streakybay.sa.gov.au  
 
WAX Design have been selected as the preferred 
consultant to undertake the project.  
 
Initial community consultation sessions are set for 
19-21 August, 2022 full details will be provided in 
the August edition of the criterion.  
 
If you wish to be notified by email, register your 
interest with williamspenny@streakybay.sa.gov.au.   
 
 
Streaky Bay Youth Precinct  
Council have endorsed nationally recognized Skate 
Design specialist CONVIC to finalise design plans 
and construct the development of the Streaky Bay 
(Skate) Youth Precinct. 
 
Community consultation sessions will be held at the 
end of July (see separate poster in this edition.  
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Council News Cont’d 
 

 

2022 Rural Women’s 
Gathering 

 

Blancheport Estate Land Inventory  
Council at its June meeting of Council undertook an 
inventory of and reviewed its allotments for sale 
within its Blancheport subdivisions. There is a 
cashback component applied to some of the 
allotments within the estate applying to purchasers 
who buy allotments and build within a certain time 
period, this offer was also reviewed as part of this 
report. Council resolved at that meeting to review 
the value of the blocks and provide feedback on 
the valuation review and to remove the cashback 
offer on applicable allotments.  
 
Blancheport Estate Agents – Blancheport 
Land  
Council in addition to the land inventory considered 
a report regarding real estate agents for the sale of 
the Blancheport Land. Council currently only had 
one (1) real estate agent with Ray White Real Estate 
to sell the land. Council resolved to resign the 
agreement with Ray White Real Estate and seek 
further interest from Numerical Real Estate and 
Elders Real Estate in also undertaking Sales of this 
land.  
 
New Year’s Eve Children’s Festival  
Council Officers presented a report to the June 
meeting of Council for the consideration of the 
future of the New Year’s Eve Children’s Festival. 
The event is held as a pre cursor to the Annual New 
Years Eve Fireworks display. The report outlined 
that the New Year’s Eve Fireworks are the main 
attraction on the night with the majority of visitors 
and residents attending the foreshore for the 
Fireworks Event. The report proposed that 
potenially the funding provided for the Children’s 
Festival event could be utilised for creating an 
alternative event at a different time of the year and 
that event would be the primary event and 
therefore be better value for money for Council with 
a number of options put forward. Council resolved 
to consider community feedback in its decision 
making, with a survey to be developed and 
distributed.  

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

www.saruralwomensgathering.org.au 

August 19th – 21st, 2022 

Registrations 

Online registrations with payment will open 

in June 2022. 

 

Please note registration fees will remain at 

$220.00 

 

To check out this event or register please 

head to the website link below 

 

www.saruralwomensgathering.org.au 

 
 

Council is excited to be facilitating this 

event with an amazing group of excited 

and committed local women forming a 

committee to bring this annual event to 

Streaky Bay. 
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TRIMMING OF TUCKEROO TREES - ALFRED TERRACE & BAY ROAD 
 
 
Trimming of the Tuckeroo trees in the median strips along – 
 
• Alfred Terrace; and 
 
• Bay Road (from Alfred Terrace to Wells Street roundabout) 
 
 will be undertaken on Saturday 9th and Sunday 10th July 2022. 
 
This is necessary as trucks and high caravans are damaging and breaking off branches. 
 
Works will be carried out during times that will have minimal impact on vehicle traffic and access 
to shops. Please observe the work zone and safety precautions put in place by the contractor. 
 
Thank you for your patience during this process and for any enquries please call the Council 
Office on 08 8626 1001. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Tuckeroos – Alfred Terrace   Tuckeroos – Bay Road  
        (from Alfred Terrace to Wells Street roundabout) 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
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DRAFT 2022/2023 ANNUAL BUSINESS PLAN  

& BUDGET OUT FOR PUBLIC CONSULTATION 

 
 
Notice is hereby given that the District Council of Streaky Bay has prepared the proposed 

2022/2023 Annual Business Plan and Budget for the financial year 1 July 2022 to 30 June 2023. 

 

Copies of the proposed Annual Business Plan and Budget are available on Council’s website at 

www.streakybay.sa.gov.au or by contacting the Council Office. Any person wanting to make a 

submission on the Proposed Annual Business Plan and Budget must lodge their submission by 

5.00pm Friday 5th August 2022. 

 

Submissions can be made via email to dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au or in writing addressed 

to the Chief Executive Officer, District Council of Streaky Bay, PO Box 179 Streaky Bay SA 5680. 

 

Submitters should note that all submissions are made available to the public in full (including any 

personal information). 

 

Any person making a submission is entitled to request (in the submission itself) to be heard in 

support of the submission. 

 

All submissions will be received, heard and considered at Council’s Ordinary August Meeting on 

Tuesday 9th August 2022 in the Council Chambers, Visitor Information Centre, 21 Bay Road, 

Streaky Bay starting at 5:30pm. If no submissions are received, Council will consider whether to 

amend or adopt the Budget. 

 

 

Damian Carter 

Chief Executive Officer 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
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Community Dates and Meefings 

Meals on Wheels Roster 

 

 
 
 
 

Friday 8th 
July  

Adelaide Guitar 
Festival  

FREE EVENT – From 6pm 

https://adelaideguitarfestival.com.au/program/adelaide-

guitar-on-the-road 

Streaky Bay 
Institute  

Friday 8th 
July  

School Holidays  School breaks up for term 2 holidays  
Streaky Bay Area 

School  

Tuesday 
12th July  

SACWA 

 

AGM & General Meeting - Info per member emails 

 

 

Thursday 
14th July  

Lions Club 
expressions of 

interest session   

 Catered dinner provided at 6:30pm – Please register 

with Garry Hodge 0428 891 226 
Streaky Bay Hotel  

Saturday 
16th July  

Wirrulla Social 
Gathering 

 Starts 12pm. Roast meat & Veg lunch provided free to 

club members 1pm 
Wirrulla Hotel  

Saturday 
23rd July  

Hawks Home game  Hawaiian Night – Meals available & bar facilities  Sports Complex 

Monday 
25th July  

School Returns  Term 3 commences  
Streaky Bay Area 

School  

Monday  July 4th  L & G McCarten  Monday  July 25th  L Bubner & A Goddard 

Tuesday July 5th  M & R Swanson  Tuesday   July 26th P Pudney & V Benc 

Wednesday July 6th  A & S Bignell  Wednesday July 27th  A Tivy & C Boylan 

Thursday July 7th  R Smith & A Kelsh  Thursday July 28th  L & G McCarten 

Friday July 8th  A & S Bignell  Friday July 29th  L Dunchue & Lynly Kerin 

Monday  July 11th  S Male & K Moroney  Monday  Aug 1st   T & K Johnson  

Tuesday July 12th  P Hogan & L Lewis  Tuesday Aug 2nd  J Smith & K Trezona 

Wednesday July 13th  J Williams & S Gilmore  Wednesday Aug 3rd   A & S Bignell 

Thursday July 14th  G & M Lee  Thursday Aug 4th  H Flanigen & A Sidler 

Friday July 15th  S Montgomerie & K Johnson  Friday Aug 5th  B Fox & V Benc  

Monday  July 18th  L & V Amey  Monday  Aug 8th   B & M Black 

Tuesday July 19th  K Amey & D Stephens  Tuesday Aug 9th  A Tarrant & D Trevena 

Wednesday July 20th  J Hollitt & J Crabb Wednesday Aug 10th  P Morgan & J Crabb 

Thursday July 21st  G & H Georgiou Thursday Aug 11th  K Brace & A Goddard 

Friday July 22nd  N Smith & G Sincock   Friday Aug 12th  R Giles & K Trezona 
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Community News

CATHOLIC CHURCH

St. Canute’s Easter Raffle

Thank you to the community for your generous support of
our Easter Raffle.

The funds raised will be used for the reroofing of St.
Canute’s Church.

Prize winners were: 
First Prize: Brenton Mortimer
Second Prize: Chris Boylan

‘FAITH NOTES’
for July edition of ‘The Criterion’
The Gift of Story
Every person has a story. Every story deserves to
be told and listened to respectfully.

‘Story’ is foundational in the life of the Christian
Churches. At the heart of our faith is the story of
Jesus of Nazareth and His life of sacrifice, service
and surrender.

In our Christian communities there are a myriad of
stories of people of faith, generosity and courage
who strive in their lives to mirror the example and
legacy of Jesus.

In our Funeral Liturgies we pray for, honour and
give thanks to God for the person who has died
and we recount some dimensions of their story and
the impact and influence they have had in our lives.

There is another story that looms large on the
landscape and deserves to be listened to
respectfully.

It is a story both ancient and new. It is the story of
our Aboriginal brothers and sisters.

It is a story that invites us to hear their cries …
cries for respect … cries for reconciliation and cries
for recognition.

On the first Sunday in July each year Catholic
Church communities across Australia celebrate
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Sunday.

This year’s theme: The harvest is plentiful but the
labourers are few (Matthew 9:37) … Get Up! Stand
Up! Show Up! is an invitation to us all to participate
in the writing of a new chapter in the story of our
First Nations Peoples … a story of healing and
hope

We pray in thanksgiving for these ancient peoples
who have enriched and sustained our continent
over tens of thousands of years We praise God for
the people who nurtured the land here on Eyre
Peninsula that we call home.

Fr. Steve Ardill
Streaky Bay-Ceduna and Minnipa Catholic
Parishes

St. Canute’s Catholic Church Streaky Bay
First, Third and Fifth Sundays  8.30a.m.
Second and Fourth Sundays 10.30a.m.
St. Michael’s Catholic Church, Chandada
First and Fifth Sundays   10.30a.m.
Second and Fourth Sundays  8.30a.m.
Christ the King Catholic Church Minnipa
Third Sunday     11.00a.m.
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Community News

The Uniting Church in Streaky Bay has served the
community for 110 years. Unfortunately, there has been
no permanent minister for the last 30 plus years. The
Church being kept going with visiting periodically, and
by lay people. The congregations have fluctuated over
the years, but somehow with volunteers taking charge of
the many tasks associated with keeping the church
open, it has been able to survive.

There have been many changes within the Church over
the years. One major change being in the seventies,
when the Methodist, Congregational and Presbyterian
Churches combined to become the United Church. The
Church celebrated its centenary in 2011, with many past
members returning to enjoy the day and catch up with
friends.
The Church hosted several performances by Steve
Grace and Dan Vogler, and the first performance of the
Watoto Children’s Choir. We have hosted the World Day
of Prayer and been involved in the organisation of and
taken part in Carols by Candlelight, an ecumenical
celebration of the meaning of Christmas, for the
community. We have seen many celebrations over the
years including weddings, funerals, and baptisms. We
also had many tourists who came to fellowship with us.
We have been able to support many charities and
organisations with donations and prayer.

The Church has undergone other changes when Mission
Networks took the place of parishes and presbyteries for
around 20 years, then recently when Synod (the head of
the churches), changed the organization to 3 non-
geographic presbyteries, Streaky Bay being part of the
Generate Presbytery.
In the past few years our numbers have declined, and
Synod has decided to up grade their properties to a
certain standard, meaning we are required to organize
and fund the work. The tasks required to run the Church
have grown and technology has also proven to be a
challenge. Covid has also presented more hardship for a
church with low numbers.

 UNITING CHURCH

So we are faced with the difficult decision of whether
we can continue to do this as an ageing
congregation. The decision we have made is to close
the doors of the Church. This means that the Synod
will take control of the Church, and in time it will be
sold. Toward this end there will be a Key handing
over Ceremony on the 27th of August at the Church 

Thanks to the Op Shop for their very generous
donation since our last meeting and to others who
have helped us out. Anthony Ryan is pricing some
requests that have come up for both Elmhaven and the
Hospital and will hopefully have them to bring to our
next meeting. 

We have been accepted to cater for a morning tea for
the Rural Woman’s Conference to be held here in
August. A meeting will be called and Members will be
advised  where this and other requests will be
discussed. Due to Covid and abscences we have not
been able to have our last meetings and hope to get
back to usual times and place very shortly. 

STREAKY BAY HOSPITAL  AUXILLIARY
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Community News

STREAKY BAY INDOOR BOWLS 

3 of our senior members (over 90) cutting
the 7th birthday cake. 
Connie Robertson, Don Miller, Jim Clarke. 

June   1 = Jim P, Jim C, Darryl, Connie
June   8 = Wayne, Jim C, Roger, Marlene 
June 15 = Gay, Shirley, John
June 22 = Cheryl, Jim C, Darryl, Wayne
June 29 = Gay, Darryl, June, Marj (visitor)

June 22 was quite an eventual day for the Streaky
Bay Indoor Bowls Club players.

First there were  two lavishly decorated cakes to
celebrate 7 years of bowling in the present clubrooms.
Initial games had been played on 4/6/2015, six
months after the previous clubrooms were closed.

Candles were lit on the 2 cakes and 3 players in their
90’s Connie, Don and Jim C.  were invited to perform
the customary cake ceremony. 
Second surprise for the day came in the form of an
announcement that the club had received a
substantial donation from the Streaky Bay Op Shop
round of gifts to the community and that club
secretary Julie had already responded a big thank you
to the organisation.

Another pleasant note on the day was to hear Jim C. 
 report on the success of his daily vermin patrol
throughout the clubrooms and no mice in traps for the
past 14 days.

Winter months bring holiday time away for many
including committee members but those remaining
continue the weekly work of play preparation and
cleanup which goes to prove co-operation is the key.

Each week the social games are played in a friendly
spirit, competitive but fun.
The 5 Wednesdays in June have brought attendance
numbers 14 to 17, visitors every week and often team
total scores separated by only 1 or 2 shots.

Winning teams were:

Indoor bowls committee

 THE BAY COMMUNITY OP-SHOP

The Bay Op Shop is transitioning from St
Augustine’s Ladies Guild to a Community Op
Shop on 1st July 2022. Location and trading
hours will remain the same. 

‘The Shed’ will be open for service on Monday
mornings 10.00-12.00. (cash only) We appreciate
all the volunteers who have assisted over the last
50 years and look forward to continuing the
legacy of serving the community. More details to
be advised.  

Shed Manager- Sandra Quast,  
Assistant – Karen Silka-Berry, 
Shop Manager - Gabi Cook,  
Assistant – Donna Whittenbury. 

For further information, contact Sandra Quast
0428357482
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Community News

STREAKY BAY PROBUS 

 
On the 2nd of June the Probus Club hired the council bus
for a days outing.

We left the RSL at 9.30am and travelled out Jessie Flat
road where we had a look at the solar farm to show those
on board which way the panels were facing ( facing East).

We continued out along Jessie Flat Road until we met the
Piednippee Road where we headed to the oval.

This was our morning tea stop and thanks to Jim Petty
who took all the tea, coffee, cakes biscuits etc there for
us to have on arrival.

After morning tea we headed out the highway to
Poochera. While in Poochera we visited the museum
before heading to the hotel for lunch. A great meal was
had thanks to the publicans in Karen and Jeff.
Thanks to Shirley and Jim Petty between main course
and dessert we played bingo. 

After lunch we went to have a look at the renovations at
the Poochera oval and also the water catchment area
that has been set up.

We then headed back home via Jessie Flat Road again to
see the way the solar panels were facing ( facing west )

We arrived home at around 3.00pm. 

We unfortunaly we did not have a guest speaker at our
last meeting but our next meeting on the 21st July we will
have the Damian Carter CEO of the council speaking.

The club is hoping to get Deon Edmonds from the fish
factory to speak at one of our up coming meetings. 

On the 16th July we are going to take the bus to Port
Kenny where we will celebrate Xmas in July. Cost is $50
per head for the meal and $10 per head for the bus.

Wayne Miller is getting copies of the Seniors magazine
sent to him free of charge so if you want a copy see
Wayne or there are copies in the news agency.
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Community News

The members of the Streaky Bay Men’s Shed would like
to thank both the Bay op Shop and the Perlubie Sports
day committee for the generous of $2,000 and $200
respectively.

We would also like to thank Brenton/Samantha Huntley
for allowing us to purchase some left over items from
their recent garage sale.

The Men’s Shed welcolmed a new member in John
Lelifeld. 

Shed numbers have been down over the last couple of
weeks with some members travelling interstate
(probably to dodge the cold weather) and others with
family to help.

As was reported in the last issue we have now finished
and erected the new sign at Elmhaven.

Thanks to Gaye Whitford for taking a picture with some
of the residents of Elmhaven. (see pic below)

We are still assembling push carts for sale in the craft
shop along with other items. (see pic below)

Thanks to Jim Petty and John O’Brien we have made
one new screen  for a window at the clinic and have
repaired and painted another screen. 

Some projects on the go are another bench seat thanks
to Jim Clarke for dismantling this, and we also have
another miners lounge to do.

We are still collecting old spectacles for recycling and
sending overseas.

STRTEAKY BAY MENS SHED
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Community News

PICHI RICHI MARATHON
 

Streaky bay was well represented at the 40th
anniversary  Pichi Richi half maration.  (21 kms)  Six  
girls ran  on  sunday at Quorn.  Eleven of their
children also ran in various  other categories.
Along with some their dads. 

Jess Burge placed 2nd, Amber Hazelwood 8th in
the 21km race.  Noah Elliot was 2nd male in the
5km run. Emmie Window came 2nd in girls 1km. 
 Banjo Burge placed 2nd  in the  1km boys. Heath
Johnston and Reuben Elliott placed equal 19th in
the 5km boys. 

The female competitors from Streaky Bay were 
 Kayla windows, Mary Fulwood, Louise Elliott, Eve
Walsh,  Jess Burge & Amber Hazelwood. All
participant's were presented with  a medal for
crossing the finish line and place getters were
presented with a trophy. 

They were thrilled to meet Steve Moneghetti on
the day, who also came 2nd in half marathon.  

There were 400 participants on the day. Some
coming from interstate to run. 

Mary Fulwood, Kayla
Petty, Eve Walsh,
Amber Hazelwood &
Louise Elliott

Heath Johnston, Noah & Reuben Elliott

Streaky Bay competitors after the race along side  
Olympian Steve Moneghetti  

SA RURAL AMBASSADORS 

The South Australian Rural Youth Ambassadors then
had the opportunity to present and have a
conversation with the Department for Education Chief
Executive, Martin Westwell. 

This has inspired the Ambassadors to continue their
discussions and work harder to improve education for
all rural youth in South Australia. 

A small group of the Rural Youth Ambassadors had
the opportunity to speak with and present to the
Country Education Reference Group about the
challenges they face in rural schools in SA. 
In addition, they provided valuable and creative
thinking about the potential new ‘Career Education
Online Platform’. 

Finally, the Rural Youth Ambassadors have continued
their discussions with the Department for Education
team at Torrens University. 

The Ambassadors are very keen to follow up with the
Chief Executive and team around school provisions,
afterschool opportunities, and mental
health/wellbeing. 

Credit to Rural Inspire

Well done to Jada Frick, what an amazing opportunity.
Were sure you've done Streaky Bay proud 
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Community News

The District Council of Streaky Bay is excited to
provide the ‘District Council of Streaky Bay Grants
Hub’ to all local businesses, community groups, not-
for-profits, and individuals. 

This site provides a comprehensive list of grant and
funding opportunities available to you. Our free
service means you will never miss a grant opportunity
again.

You can register to receive emailed alerts for new
grants, save your favourites and access tips to help
you apply for grants.

The District Council of Streaky Bay is proud to partner
with GrantGuru to provide you with this service. See
our Top Tips if you need additional help. 

Because of this new service the usual grant pages
will no longer be placed in the Criterion each month,
if you would have any questions about this service,
please contact Jess Davis at the Visitor Centre on
86267 033. 

Visit the following website to access this wonderful
new resource: https://streakybay.grantguru.com.au/ 

Nothing like a break from meetings within four walls.
Last month had a small number of members and
guests tour to Elliston and Port Kenny. Departing
Streaky Bay straight to Elliston had the group enjoy
morning tea at the local bakery (thanks to Pim) and
the cliff top loop drive to experience the always
spectacular Elliston Mara Sculptures and Headland
Sculptures on the Cliffs displays. No question about
the EP having some extraordinary talents amongst us. 

SA COUNTRY WOMEN'S ASSOCIATION INC
 

Back to Port Kenny Hotel for some yum lunch
sustenance, thanks to Janine, together with some chit
chat and laughter. A trip enjoyed.

That time of the year for AGMs and ours is on
12/7/22. We’ll conduct these proceedings in the
comforts of a member’s home where we’ll also
endulge in home cooked meals – the best winter has
to offer! Further details for this meeting will be
forwarded to members.

New members always welcome.
General: Sharon 0400 622278
Handicraft: Alison 0417 854883 

FIND A GRANT
 

Elliston Mara Sculptures

18



Community News

STREAKY BAY AREA SCHOOL

Streaky Bay Area School 150th Anniversary Celebration

The 150th Anniversary Celebration for Streaky Bay
Area School will occur on Friday 28th of October with
the school holding a “Showcase” afternoon which will
be open to the community. 

An official opening of the new Arts/Stem Centre will
also occur. School tours, class reunions and other
associated community events may occur during the
weekend of the 29th and 30th of October. 

A small organising committee for this event is being
formed and past students and community members are
welcome to join – please contact the Streaky Bay Area
School Front Office 8626 1202, to register your
interest.

Four senior Instep students joined with dancers from
Ignite Cheer and Dance in Port Augusta to participate
in the 2022 'Candance For A Cure' event at the
Adelaide Entertainment Centre in May. Zoe Hunt,
Kirralee Johns, Alyssa Georgiou and Jayda Brougham
completed weekly zoom lessons with professional
dancer Madeline Johnson from Ignite over several
months before taking to the stage in front of over 5000
people, to raise funds for cancer research. Students
from 25 dance studios across metropolitan and
regional South Australia participated in the event.

The first term of Instep Dance is now well underway
with over 50 students enrolled in dance and drama
lessons. The 2022 Instep Production 'Wonka' is
shaping up to be a delicious adventure which will take
the audience on a sweet, fun filled journey with all their
favourite characters from Charlie and the Chocolate
Factory with a number of tantalising plot and character
twists. 

The end of year performance will be on Sunday the
30th October at the Streaky Bay Institute with tickets
on sale from late September.

INSTEP DANCE

 L-R Alyssa Georgiou, Jayda Brougham, Zoe Hunt &
Kirralee Johns  
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Community News

3 sets of sisters playing in the A Grade Netball
was pretty special!
L-R Hannah & Shae  - Shannon & Tegan - Nardi &
Alanah 
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Can you spare a few hours a
month to volunteer at the

Museum? If interested please
call Carol on 0427 166 820 or

Pam on 0412 825 526 

National Trust
Museum 

Volunteers Wanted

Fluvax
Available now for
all ages 6mth +.

Contact the medical
clinic to book an

appointment.
86261072.
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For your 

Property Maintenance needs




• Slashing & mowing
• Weed spraying

• General gardening & maintenance
• Bobcat Work & Attachments



Call Greg and Sonya 

0487 445 693
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Peter Grose
0418 833 072

 
Call for any Termite or Critter Treatment

 
Termite Inspections - Termite Treatments
Crawling Insects - Rodents - Black Ants

 
 Specialising in Always Active 

Termite Baiting System
 

Email petergrose4@icloud.com.au



Chapel, Office, Garden and Crematorium 



1123 Flinders Highway,

Port Lincoln 5606

www.westcoastfunerals.com.au
 

Streaky Bay and Districts
Representative
Peter McNicol



Telephone 0427 261 328

Under New  Management 

- Opening hours of Wednesday 
- Sunday, 5pm-8pm

- Phone number 0482 062 054
- Indoor/outdoor seating available

- Phone, text or drop in & leave your
order with us!!

 milkshakes & hot chips now 
available, from 3.30pm




33



34



35



36



Employment

MILLERS AUTO 
Light vehicle mechanic. Qualified. 
Full time work. Start ASAP
Call Callan on 0428 011 099

EYRE COOLING
Refrigeration Mechanic (or 3/4th year apprentice)
Kirk Montgomerie 0428 397 960
Eyrecooling@outlook.com

DISCOVERY FORESHORE CARAVAN PARK 
Front office position, 3 Housekeepers and 1 amenities
cleaner. Weekdays and or weekends. Flexible days. If you
are double vaccinated and have or willing to get police
check and would like to join a great team please give
Jenine a call 0886261666 or drop your resume in.

Cert III Dental Assistant - Trainee Opportunity
The Streaky Bay Dental Clinic is looking to offer a school
based traineeship opportunity. 
Applicants should be 16 years old and in year 11 or 12 at
school. This will require a minimum 7.5hours (1 day) per
week working in the Streaky Bay dental practice whilst
studying Certificate III Dental Assistance. 
Delivery model would be self-paced and online study with
either TAFE or Equals International. 
There would be a need to travel to Adelaide at least once
or twice for TAFE training and assessment.
A travel allowance and accommodation allowance
available. 

Interested students or families are encouraged to speak to
Mr Karp at the school or email at:
mischa.karp896@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

 

S  




STREAKY BAY AREA SCHOOL 
SCHOOL SUPPORT OFFICER (SSO) - Expression of Interest

• Streaky Bay Area School has a vacancy for a part time SSO to
support the Technical Studies program, for Terms 3 and 4 this
year. Ideally the applicant will have appropriate trade or building
skills, knowledge of safe machinery handling, WHS and an ability
to support students in this area. 
• Streaky Bay Area School would like to establish a pool of
people interested in upcoming work as school support officers,
duties will mainly be focussed on classroom support across the
school in Primary, Middle and Senior classes. There may the
possibility of some work in the Community Library, Administration
or across the grounds. The roles are likely to be part time,
applicants are welcome to nominate their areas of strength or
year level preferences.

All successful applicants must undertake a Working with Children
Check, Reporting Abuse and Neglect (RAN) training and hold an
approved educational first aid certificate.

Please contact Chris Roberts or Tim O’Reilly for more information
or to express interest in these positions on 86261202.
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O P E N I N G  H O U R S

C O U N C I L  O F F I C E
9 A M - 5 P M  

P  8 6 2 6  1 0 0 1

V I S I T O R  C E N T R E  
9 A M - 3 P M

P  8 6 2 6  7 0 3 3
( H O U R S  S U B J E C T  T O  C H A N G E )
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